Transportation Committee Report 25 February 9, 2022

30

Comité des transports Rapport 25 Le 9 février 2022

Extract of Draft Transportation Committee 25 February 2, 2022 Extrait de l'ébauche du procès-verbal 25 du Comité des transports Le 2 février 2022

Public Works and Environmental Services Department

Strategic Road Safety Action Plan Annual Report

ACS2022-PWD-TRF-0001

City Wide

Report Receommendations

That Transportation Committee recommend that Council:

- Receive the 2021 Road Safety Action Plan Implementation Plan Status Update
- 2. Approve the 2022 Road Safety Action Plan Implementation Plan, as outlined in this report

Cathy Kourouma, Senior Engineer, Road Safety Studies, Public Works Department (PWD) provided a detailed slide presentation, a copy of which is held on file with the Office of the City Clerk. Also present and responded to questions were Krista Tanaka, Manager, Traffic, Safety & Mobility, PWD and Phil Landry, Director, Traffic Services, PWD.

The Committee heard from the following delegation:

Erinn Cunningham, Bike Ottawa touched on dedicated funding, the need to invest in safer infrastructure at a quicker rate and concerns with the installation of amber lock software at high volume intersections.

Following questions of staff, the Committee CARRIED the report recommendations as presented.